
The 2015 season started with a great Clean Up Day. The club was given the 

once over from top to bottom. The upper pavil-

ion was given special attention by two power 

washers which proved to much for the cobb-

webs and dirt dobbers. Beaches were raked, 

bushes trimmed, grass mowed (front and back 

lots) and general repairs made to the club. A 

new switch is being installed as you enter the 

showers to control the hot water heaters for 

the showers only. It will be maintained in the off 

position to save on electricity cost. If you plan 

on using the showers please turn the switch on 

upon arrival as it will take about 30 minutes for 

the water to heat and PLEASE turn the switch 

OFF when departing. 

Our next club race is scheduled for SATURDAY, May 23 at 2pm.  After the 

race everyone is invited to join for dinner on the grill. You can bring your 

own meat or for 10.00/person aged choice Rib-eye steaks will be cut on site 

and be served with bake potato and salad. To reserve your steak you must e-

mail or call David McLamb (e-mail & phone listed on left side of page) no lat-

er than Thursday 21st. It is our tradition to bring an appetizer to share and 

whatever beverage you wish. Join us for the fun and a few lies from sailors as 

to how well they sailed that day! This is a great opportunity to invite a poten-

tial members to visit. 

The Club is now OPEN! 

Attention: Racers, Luffers, & Landlubbers 
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Race Committee 

      Sights from Clean Up 

“If you’ve lost that sailing feeling . . . then you should have been at the club to 

see the two resurrected Sunfish sailboats being sailed by teen agers, ’tween agers, 

and not-yet old men (actually concerned grandfather).  Large smiles all around, 

eagerness to sail some more (tomorrow, please?) 

 

There is that look in the eyes of a kid out on his own (freedom) in sole control of 

a Sunfish – of excitement, some anxious, a lot of adrenaline, and FUN! 
 

“If you’ve lost that sailing feeling . . . then you should have been  at the club 

to see the first rigging and outing of a new sailboat, all tricked out with all the go-

fasts and adjustments -  the young-at-heart sailing couple who went out and tried 

it all, and upon return, contemplated staying over an extra night just to sail in the 

evening sea breeze. 

 

“If you’ve lost that sailing feeling . . . then you should have seen the young 

family of four out in their Tanzer enjoying the breeze and each other. 

 

“If you’ve lost that sailing feeling . . . then you should visit and show a little 

love to your sailboat, getting ready to sail at the first opportunity.” 

Race committee sometimes seems a little over the head of some of us but 

if you enjoy the sport there is a place for you. Yes we need a PRO but we 

also need someone to record the finish as called by the PRO. We require 

someone to raise and lower the flags on the committee boat as directed. 

A safety boat is used to set and move the course markers as well as assist 

any boats in trouble. If you are interested in learning or assisting in any of 

these areas at any time, please contact: 

 David McLamb 910-280-3735 or  david@poteathospitality.com 

Friends 

Food & Fun  

L U F F I N  N E W S     


